
 

 

 

 

Winkleigh Primary School 

Weekly Newsletter 
Tel: 01837 83354 

Friday 9th June 2023 

www.woodlandfederation.org.uk/winkleigh   admin@winkleigh.devon.sch.uk 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I hope you all had a lovely restful half term break and enjoyed the beautiful 

weather we had.  The children have, as always come back ready to learn  

and are looking forward to all the events we have planned this half term.  

Sports Day practice is well under way with the Year 6s stepping up to  

their role in helping to organise the day and support our younger children. 

Final preparations have been underway this week for our upcoming  

residential visits, the children and staff are all very excited.   

Years 4 and 5 hosted Monkleigh Primary School this afternoon in a Rounders 

game, we will let you know the scores next week.  It is great to be able to  

utilise our school grounds.  Thank you to parents who came along and  

supported their children. 

Thank you to everyone who signed up for the Father’s Day breakfast next 

week, we are looking forward to welcoming Dads, Uncles, Grandads into 

school.  We have over 120 orders which is fantastic.  Don’t forget it is also 

the Friends of Winkleigh School Father’s Day gift shop that day too. 

Sadly, Mrs Winsor will be leaving us at the end of this term.  Mrs Winsor  

has been an extremely valued member of our staff team for many years.   

She has taught many a child to ‘Pass and receive the door’. Unfortunately, 

Mrs Winsor’s husband is not well and she has taken the decision to step back 

from work and look after him.  We wish Mrs Winsor all the best and send our 

love and thoughts to her, she will be sorely missed by both staff and children.  

Have a lovely weekend. 

 

Mrs V Fenemore, Executive Headteacher 
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A note from the Head 

Reporting Absences 

To report your child absent please do so by telephoning the school  

and choosing Option 1 to leave a message on the absence line.  

You can also report an absence through the Gateway app.  



 

 

Emails sent this week:  FINAL PAYMENT REMINDER—London 2024 Residential. Year 3 Spellings 05/06/23. Owls Phonics 

05/06/23. Year 2 Spellings 05/06/23. Year 1 Little Wandle 05/06/23. Leavers’ Hoodies. Cricket Festival at Instow. REMINDER—

Year 2—Quince Honey Farm. Head Lice in Year 1. Sports Fixture—Thursday 15th June. Outstanding Nursery Invoice Summer 1. 

Father’s Day Breakfast—Friday 16th June. Year 5 Spellings 08/06/23. Phoneme Cards Sent Home/Reading Books 085/06/23. 

Year 3 Sports Mentoring at Monkleigh. Year 1 Beach Trip to Bude.  

DIARY DATES 
W/C 12TH JUNE 2023 

Saturday 10th June 
 Deadline for booking School Meals, Early Birds Breakfast Club and 

All Sorts After School Club for w/c 19th June 

Monday 12th June 

 Deadline for final Year 3 Camping Residential payment 

 PE lessons today: Year 5 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Crochet/Sewing Club 

Tuesday 13th June 

 PE lessons today: Owls, Year 4, Year 6 

 12.30pm-1.30pm Gardening Club (Year 4, 5, & 6) 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Bat & Racket Sports Club (Year 4, 5, & 6) 

Wednesday 14th June 

 PE lessons today: Owls, Year 1, Year 3, Year 4 

 Cricket Festival at Instow—those involved have received an email  

 3.30pm-4.30pm Girls Football Club (Year 3 to 6) 

Thursday 15th June 

 Year 2—Quince Honey Farm Trip  

 1.00pm-3.00pm Football/Netball Fixture at Hatherleigh Primary 

School—those involved have received a letter 

 PE lessons today: Owls, Year 2, Year 3, Year 6 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Multi Sports Club (Year 1 & 2) 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Fine Art Club (first session of new 5 week course) 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Rounders Club (Year 3 to 6) 

Friday 16th June 

 8.15am-8.50am Father’s Day Breakfast 

 FOWS Father’s Day Gift Shop—see page 11 for details 

 PE lessons today: Year 2, Year 5, Year 6 

 9.15am-10.30am Nursery Stay & Play 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Team Sports Club (Year 3 to 6) 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Lego Coding & Animation Club (Year 2 to 6) 

 4.00pm-5.30pm FOWS Disco—see page 12 for details 

Saturday 17th June 
 Deadline for booking School Meals, Early Birds Breakfast Club and 

All Sorts After School Club for w/c 26th June 
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Wow what a start to the last half of the summer term! It was lovely to see all the children and 

hear their holiday news!  

This week we began our topic 'Under the sea' so far we have enjoyed learning the names of  

the different creatures that live in the sea, printed patterns in the play dough using shells and 

stones, under the sea bubble printing pictures and lots of sand and water play outside.  

The children were also very excited to welcome our new bikes and had a great time pedalling 

around the top garden. We have enjoyed the texts—”Commotion in the ocean”, “Under the sea” 

and “Snap!”.  

This week we sent home sunflower seedlings that the children planted before the half term. Do 

let us know how your sunflowers are progressing. A reminder that trainers or canvas shoes are 

really the most appropriate footwear to wear at nursery because we like to spend lots of 

time outside and we need to ensure that children can move freely and safely.   

Please can we ask that you avoid ringing the nursery buzzer after your child has left to go home, 

it is very distracting for the other children who remain in Nursery until 3.30pm. We always make 

sure the children go to the toilet before they leave. Thank you for your understanding.  

Thank you and have a wonderful weekend.  

The Nursery Team   

SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Nursery (Squirrels & Hedgehogs)—Mrs Stapley 
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Owls Class—Mrs Bourner 

What a fantastic week Owls have had back at school after 
the half term break!  They are loving our new Superhero 
topic and have had so much fun dressing up and taking on  
different roles, thinking about their own superpowers, and 
that of their friends, and rescuing one another from all sorts 
of difficulties!   

In P.E, we incorporated some superheroes into our games 
this week and they all had fun zooming around the field in 
their capes!  If anyone has any spare toy superhero  
characters that we could possibly borrow this term to support our learning, we would 
be very grateful!   

It has been lovely hearing all about the children’s busy half term holidays.  They have enjoyed 
sharing their adventures with their friends, drawing pictures and writing sentences about 
where they have been, who they have seen and what they enjoyed the most.   

We have welcomed some visitors into our class this week in the form of some caterpillars!  
We have been watching them carefully and the children are looking forward to observing them 
change and grow as part of our PSED topic of ‘growth and change.’    

In maths we have been focusing on doubling.  The children have been hunting for doubles in 
the orchard (after a naughty superhero stole all our maths equipment!), have made plates of 
food and then doubled it, and have also made symmetrical butterflies by doubling the number 
of spots on the wings.  Can you see if you can spot any doubles around the house this  
weekend Owls?  

As part of our RE topic, we will be thinking about the story of Creation and about our 
‘wonderful world.’  For show and tell next week, please could the children bring in a  
picture, or a model of an animal that they think is the most beautiful.  If they are able  
to talk about which country or continent it is native to that would also be amazing.   

Please could we remind you to keep reading with your children at home, and keep practising 
their tricky words with them too.  Can we also ask that you ensure your child has a sun hat 
with them at school every day.   

Owls Class will have an extra PE lesson on Tuesday afternoon next week to prepare for 
Sports Day.  Please ensure your child comes to school wearing appropriate kit on this day.  

Thank you. 



 

 

 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Year 1—Mrs Rowcliffe & Mrs Keast 
This week we began a new English sequence based on the text ‘What Happens When…’ by  
Delphine Chedru. We enjoyed looking at the funny illustrations and unexpected answers to the 
questions in the text. We learned to retell the story with actions, remembering to end each  
question with a question mark. We also focused on the nouns in the text, creating a list  
whilst reading through the story. 

In Maths we have been learning about position and direction this week. We have made the most 
of the good weather and have been able to take our learning outside as much as possible. We 
have been discussing the vocabulary we use when talking about position and direction,  
including words such as above, below, opposite and between. 

In History we are learning about Victorian seaside holidays. Our elicitation activity involved looking 
at various images of holidays in the past and recording what we thought was happening. We can 
already see that holidays in the past were very different to the holidays that we enjoy today. 

Computing this half term is based on animation and we are learning to use ScratchJr. This week 
we learned about sprites and how to use commands to move them. If anyone would like to have  
a go at home, Scratch Jr is available as a free app from www.scratchjr.org  

  

Year 2—Miss Jones 

We've certainly been lucky with the lovely sunshine this week! As it's the 

first week back, we have been busy completing elicitation and assessment 

tasks. In English we have started our new sequence on instructional writing, 

based on the text 'How to Wash a Woolly Mammoth'. We applied our prior 

knowledge from art and culture week to remember features of instructions, 

such as adverbs commands and verbs.  

In Maths we have begun to explore statistics. The children started to consolidate their knowledge 

of counting in 2s, 5s and 10s when constructing and interpreting tally charts and pictograms.  

Everyone did well when explaining their reasoning and using key vocabulary that they have 

learned.   In History we started to look at our new topic relating to the history of food and shopping. 

We thought about popular meals and snacks from the present and past before thinking about  

historical events such as World War II and the effect of rationing.  

In Science we continued investigating different materials and grouped them 

according to their properties and whether they were man-made and natural. 

Then in DT we started thinking about our sequence linking to toast. The  

children mind-mapped various ideas, relating to the bread type, spread and 

shape. We have also enjoyed practicing for Sports Day on the field.  

Enjoy your sunny weekend everyone.  
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 
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Year 3—Mr Slocombe 

It has been lovely to see everyone back in school this week, enjoying the sunshine!  

Year 3 have kicked off their final term of the year brilliantly! We have continued our sequence 
based around the “Paperbag Prince” in English, focusing on tenses, use of adjectives and  
understanding of the structure of the text.  

Maths has seen us begin our unit on time. We have learnt about years, months, weeks and 
days before considering the difference between am and pm and learning about digital clocks.  

Across the foundation subjects, we have started our Summer 2 sequences. Romans in history, 
light in science, photo frames in D&T – we are going to have a busy few weeks!  

We are looking forward to learning about how shadows are formed, light sources and  
reflectors in the upcoming weeks. We are making the most of the brilliant weather so please 
make sure everyone has suitable sun protection – hats, sun cream etc.!  

Have a super weekend and see you on Monday!  

Year 4—Miss McLean 

It’s been lovely to welcome Year Four back for the final half term of the year with such lovely 
weather! 

In English, we have reminded ourselves of the grammar features that we looked at before 
half term such as complex sentences, direct speech and expanded noun phrases. We have 
completed a shared write based on the story of the Whistling Monster and the children are 
very much looking forward to creating their own tales next week. 

In maths, we finished our learning on shape and have now moved on to time. Our main  
focus will be on converting time from digital to analogue and from 12-hour to 24-hour  
representations. 

We have started new sequences in all other areas of the curriculum. Our science sequence 
on Animals including Humans and our history on the Anglo-Saxons link to our residential trip 
taking place next month. 

Next week, all of Year Four will be completing the multiplication check so any extra practice 
you can do this weekend will be very much appreciated! Have a wonderful weekend!   



 

 

 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Year 5—Mr Walter 
It has been lovely to welcome Year 5 back for our final term with a  
sunny start!  

This week in English we have continued to work on our sequence of  
the video Paraphernalia, this week we have created our own dialogue 
between the two characters while thinking in depth about how one char-
acter ended up crashing through a roof. This has enabled us to create some 
detailed adventure stories that acted as prequels to our understanding.  

In maths, we have recalled our learning of angles in shapes and sorting  
regular and irregular polygons. We have also been able to identify the  
difference between 3-D shapes while looking into lines of symmetry on 2-D 
shapes as well.  

In PE we have been getting ready for Sports Day by practicing and scoring 
our results in some of the field events. Across the rest of the curriculum we 
have had an in-depth questioning lesson that answered questions regarding 
World War II, especially linking to the impact it had on Winkleigh.  

Have a great weekend Year 5! 

Year 6—Mr Davis 

The children have returned to school after the half-term break ready to 
take on their final half-term at Winkleigh Primary school. Whilst this term  
is particularly busy, the children will be taking part in as many normal  
lessons as possible.  
In English this week, we have started our penultimate teaching sequence 
- Greek Mythology. The children have attempted to rewrite the infamous 
myth involving the Minotaur. We then learnt about the Ancient Greek  
creation story and the children had to research and present one of the 
twelve major Greek Gods to the rest of the class. Finally, the children  
experienced a shorter version of Homer's The Iliad and The Odyssey  
in a morning - with a focus on the character of Odysseus.  
In Maths, Year 6 finished their unit on position and direction by learning 
how to reflect 2-dimensional shapes on an axis and then how  to solve 
problems using their new skills. We then started the next teaching  
sequence - Converting Units.  
In Science this week, Year 6 learnt about the key nutrients that humans 
need to be healthy and which foodstuffs contain them. They then had to 
design a balanced meal.  
In History, the children's new sequence is also about Ancient Greece.  
This week they learned why the civilisation is so significant to the Western 
world and how it continues to influence our lives. We also took the chance 
to take part in a philosophical thought experiment based on the inquisitive 
minds of Plato and Aristotle.  
Finally, in ICT, the children had a go at a new animation method—  
claymation. I hope you have seen the results of their efforts on Facebook! 
Have a lovely weekend.  
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Mondays—Fun & Games 

Board and card games - children may also bring in 

their favourite board/card games from home to play 

with their friends.   

+ SNACK (sandwich) 

 

~ Sessions available between 3.30pm to 5.30pm, charged at £5.00 per hour ~ 

~ Every Monday to Friday during term time ~  

~ Book on the Gateway in the Clubs section ~ 
Our programme of activities for this half term is shown below 

Tuesdays—Outdoor Play 

Traditional playground games, parachute games,  

ball games.  

+ SNACK (sandwich) 

Wednesdays—Art & Craft 

Creative mixed media art projects led by our  

talented in-house artist; Miss Parsons. 

Summer themed art projects including; tissue  

paper ice cream collage, summer sun pointillism,  

wax and watercolour underwater scene, design a 2D 

sandcastle, beading and scratch art, sewing and  

flip-flop 3D design! 

 

Thursdays—Cooking 

Summer food items including; stir fry,  

summer fruits salad, chilli noodles, Eton mess,  

muffin pizzas and more! 

We cook together, then eat together.  

Fridays—Allsorts 

Outside: Football/ ball games/ bikes / gardening 

Inside: table games/ art/ construction /quiet time 

+ SNACK (sandwich) 



 

 

DEADLINE THURSAY 22ND JUNE 2023 

 

SCHOOL FUNDRAISING 
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FUNDRAISING 

 

https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/winkleigh-primary-school?

utm_campaign=How+it+works&utm_source=ysl&utm_medium=Leaflet&utm_content=Hyperlink 

https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/winkleigh-primary-school?utm_campaign=How+it+works&utm_source=ysl&utm_medium=Leaflet&utm_content=Hyperlink
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/winkleigh-primary-school?utm_campaign=How+it+works&utm_source=ysl&utm_medium=Leaflet&utm_content=Hyperlink
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FUNDRAISING 

 

https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/winkleigh-primary-school?

utm_campaign=How+it+works&utm_source=ysl&utm_medium=Leaflet&utm_content=Hyperlink 

https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/winkleigh-primary-school?utm_campaign=How+it+works&utm_source=ysl&utm_medium=Leaflet&utm_content=Hyperlink
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/winkleigh-primary-school?utm_campaign=How+it+works&utm_source=ysl&utm_medium=Leaflet&utm_content=Hyperlink
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FUNDRAISING 

 

https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/winkleigh-primary-school?

utm_campaign=How+it+works&utm_source=ysl&utm_medium=Leaflet&utm_content=Hyperlink 

Send your coins 

in by 5th July 

2023 

https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/winkleigh-primary-school?utm_campaign=How+it+works&utm_source=ysl&utm_medium=Leaflet&utm_content=Hyperlink
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/winkleigh-primary-school?utm_campaign=How+it+works&utm_source=ysl&utm_medium=Leaflet&utm_content=Hyperlink


 

 

KINGS NYMPTON—SUMMER FETE 

 

SCHOOL FUNDRAISING 
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SPRING/SUMMER MENU 
17TH APRIL TO 20TH OCTOBER 2023 
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ADVICE FOR PARENTS 
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You may be eligible for pupil premium funding for 

Winkleigh Primary School, which entitles your 

child/ren to receive Free School Meals.  

If your circumstances have changed and you are now in receipt of one or more 

of the following: 

 Universal credit (provided you have a net income of £7400 or less) 

 Income support 

 Income-based jobseekers’ allowance 

 Income-related employment and support allowance 

 Support under Part IV of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

 The guaranteed element of state pension credit 

 Child tax credit, provided that you are not also entitled to working tax credit 

and have an annual gross income of £16,190 or less 

It takes less than a minute to apply.  

Visit the following website:  

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals 

or call the Education Helpline on 0345 155 1019. 

If eligible, please send a screenshot of your confirmation to  

admin@winkleigh.devon.sch.uk 

Families with children in Key Stage 1 

who are eligible are encouraged to 

apply as the funding is in addition to      

Universal Infant Free School Meals! 
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